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Good afternoon Chairman Bishop and members of the Senate Community & Regional Affairs Committee.

My name is Charlotte Brower, and I am the Mayor of the North Slope Borough.

Thank you for looking at Senate Bill 100 and for taking testimony.

I would like to begin my testimony with a short walk down memory lane.  Two years ago we all worked together to pass Senate Bill 138 to create the framework for the AK LNG natural gas pipeline project.  Some of the members of this committee today were on the Senate Finance Committee in 2014 when we all worked together to address some of the concerns being expressed by municipal mayors.

One of the primary concerns back then was how the state would address property taxes on the project.  There were many questions then, and there are still many questions today.

The North Slope Borough operates under the property tax system of Alaska Statutes 43.56 and 29.45.  Taxable oil and gas properties represent 97% of the Borough’s Full Value Determination.  We do not have significant access to other tax base options, such as retail sales, raw fish, alcohol, tobacco, or car rentals.

Throughout our history, the North Slope Borough has developed a good working relationship with the oil companies.  We have a great deal of experience with these companies on both property taxes and payments in lieu of taxes.

There are three points I would like to put forward today.

First, the North Slope Borough has worked with the oil industry and the State of Alaska on North Slope development for over 40 years. 

The Borough now is looking at further development with the AK LNG project.  Not only do we want to see the benefits of this project, but we want to see this project benefit our fellow Alaskans and our industry partners.

Second, the legislation before you today – Senate Bill 100 – is about coming up with a replacement system for local property taxes.  Whatever system is used to replace property taxes should therefore be allocated with respect to the location and value of the respective assets.  

Third, once a replacement system and allocation plan has been agreed upon by the municipalities, the State, and the oil companies, the North Slope Borough would like to see annual payments made directly from the taxpayer to the impacted municipalities.   This last point is very important, and it is one that we ask you to give full consideration.  Our own experience with working with industry has taught us that a direct payment system will provide better fiscal certainty to the project.  

Quyanaqpak for the opportunity to testify today. 
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